



Parent Newsletter

Autumn Term 5 – Wednesday 5th October 2022

Another busy week at Mayfield School with local trips taking place to the Fitzwilliam museum, the Museum of Anthropology and Archaeology and other local walks.

Next week is Spirals Week and so the timetable for each class will be slightly different to normal, but each class will be spending one morning with a sports coach, so PE kits for years I to 6, will be needed in school. We are looking forward to hearing how the spiral conversations between your child and their teacher go; these will start next week but are likely to take a few weeks to complete.

Thank you for your continued support with labelled uniform and please remember water bottles, book bags and coats!

Paula Ayliffe and Sarah Stepney

School Meals on Thursday 6th October

The school receives funding for providing free school meals for all **Reception, YI** and **Y2** children. The funding we receive is based on the number of meals taken on the school census days in October and January. It would therefore be very helpful to the school budget if as many children as possible in those year groups have a school meal on Thursday 6th October. The menu for that day is a favourite – sausage or veggie sausage or cheese and onion pasty with mash and veggies followed by ice cream or vegan ice cream, yogurt or fresh fruit. **Please note the publicised menu of roast dinner will not be available.**

IMPORTANT – REGISTER TO VIEW SCHOOL PHOTOS

Carmel Jane Photography will be visiting our school on 13th October 2022, to take Individual Photos.

All Parents are requested to pre-register before the photography date above to enable access to your child's photographs. Pre-registration is required for every photo shoot.

Registration only takes a minute. Please visit <u>www.carmeljaneshop.co.uk</u> and enter the following code:

IRD38KT

You will then be asked to pre-register with your child's full school register name. Once registered, as soon as the photos are available you will receive an automatic email notification to inform you that your child's photos are now ready to be viewed and can be purchased.

Don't miss out pre-register today!

School Photos	As in previous years, families with siblings who do not attend Mayfield are invited to come in before school, to have their photo taken together. Timeslots will be available from 8am for this. Please contact the office office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk to book a time to come.
Mini Marathon	The school will be taking part in the TCS Mini London Marathon 22! Inspired by Mr Evans walking a marathon in the Shine Night Walk and Mrs Stepney completing the London Marathon at the weekend, we too aim to walk or run our own marathon. Every child will be completing 2.6 miles of walking or running by the deadline of 21st October. They will complete this in class over several days/weeks. For further information about the challenge take a look at the link: https://www.tcslondonmarathon.com/the-event/tcs-mini-london-marathon-in-schools

Dates for the Diary		
Thursday 6 th October	Census Day – changed lunch menu	
Thursday 13 th October	Individual School Photos	
Friday 14th October	Harvest Assembly (School only)	
24 th -28 th October	Half Term	
Monday 31st October	Staff Training Day (no children in school)	